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Important Contacts in the Church 

 
Pastor:  Rev. Jan Johnson, 309-267-3260 
Email: jancastegnarojohnson@comcast.net 
Prayer Chain:  Bette Fankhauser , 877-6723 
Email: blfankhauser@comcast.com 
Playmates Preschool:  Interim Director: Alfreda Tribout 
Newsletter Editor:  Bill Huebner, 876-1446, cell 855-7677 
Email: wshuebner.editor@prodigy.net 

Our Mission is to worship God,  

Welcome all who seek God, and 

Express our faith in our actions. 

Church Contact Information: 

3465 N. MacArthur Rd. 

Decatur, IL 62526 

Telephone:  877-2216        

Email:  firstchurchdecatur@sbcglobal.net 

Website:  www.firstchurchdecatur.org 

Office Hours:  Mon. ïThursday, 8:00-4:30 

Congregational Comments is a publication of 1st Congregational UCC, 3465 N. MacArthur Rd., Decatur, IL.  62526-1450.  Published monthly, it is used to keep its members informed 

about programs of the church and to report news about First Churchôs people 

 Worship and Sunday School Times 

 
   9:00 am - Traditional Worship Service 
   9:15-10:15 am Sunday School 
 10:00 am - Fellowship Hour 
 11:00 am - Contemporary Worship        
       Service 
 11:15-11:40 am Sunday School 
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A Note from Pastor Jan 
                  

                September Scriptures 
 
September Scriptures begin taking us to the end of the church's liturgical 
year.  We will continue in Luke for the entire month.  September 1st the theme 
is "Open Table" and then we move into A New Identity for Faith Formation 
Sunday, followed by Growing in God's Love on Just Peace Sunday, continu-
ing with Prayerful Living and ending the month with Surprising Investment for 
American Indian Ministry Sunday.  The scriptures keep urging us forward in 
our faith and we would all do well to follow the Spirit's urging! 

 

September is also Stewardship Month at FCUCC.  We begin our Stewardship program in earnest as 
we ask the question:  What Shall I Bring?  A children's musical from a few decades ago asks the 
same question, only they sing, "What Shall I Give?".  And they answer their question, singing, "I give 
my heart; I give my hands; I give my head; I give my home."  And another song in that same musical 
sings:  "My hands belong to you, Lord, my hands belong to you!  My heart belongs to you, Lord, my 
heart belongs to you!"  Out of the mouths of babes comes truth and faith that can put the adults in 
the congregation listening, to shame.  As I remember the song, when the young boy finished singing 
it, there wasn't a dry eye in the house!  Sometimes it takes young faith to touch our old souls and re-
mind us that we are all children in God's eyes.  It's that same faith that we had as children when we 
were less hardened, less busy, less distracted.  For a few weeks in September we are going to hear 
testimonies from people in our congregation who will share some of their faith with us.  They will 
speak about Gifts of Love, Word and Deed, and Gifts of Presence.   

 

As we move through Labor Day and Homecoming/Confirmation Reunion and Stewardship, may our 
hearts be touched by all we hear and experience and may our lives respond to what we experi-
ence.  Let your life reflect God's goodness! 

 

Blessings of Autumn and Harvest! 

Jan 
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General Information 

Our Church Secretory, Jackie Hagan,  Playing for the August 18 Church  

Service.  



Church History 
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When our church was built in 1957, Paul and Wanta Breyfogle were members (Paul worked in Staley Man-
agement).  When the indebtedness was completed on the original building, a committee was formed to add a 
needed new educational wing and Paul Breyfogle was the Chairman of that Building Committee spending 
almost daily time at the building site after work to make sure things were going correctly.  When the new wing 
was completed in 1961, Paul was presented with a oil painting of the original church to remember the        
history.  

  

Since both Paul and Neat have passed away as well as two of their four children (Nancy and John) who grew 
up in this church, Bill Breyfogle, who is probably age 58, asked if the Church would like to have the painting 
since it is such a big part of our history.  His older sister, Jan and husband, have moved to San Diego as she 
isn't well)  Of course he was told a big yes and Bill had it packed and shipped to us - arriving in perfect condi-
tion from their home in Wyoming. 

  

You may view our "new" oil painting on the wall by the lift/elevator on the lower level.  It is a gorgeous paint-
ing and a great part of our history! 



General Information 
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FFDO 

First Friday Dinner Out will meet at Starship Billiards on Friday September 6 at 6:00. Here is your chance to 
have a bite to eat, some conversation, and a game of pool. Let me know if you will be joining us.  

 

Sandy Harmison 

 

Womenôs Retreat at Pilgrim Park  
I would like to invite the ladies of First Congregational United Church of Christ to attend the Womenôs Retreat 
at Pilgrim Park on September 27 and 28th. The cost is $116. Please feel free to ask me, Jeanette Flenner, 
Maureen Ruski or Debby Beal about our experience at this retreat. More information is available on the Pil-
grim Park web site.  

Sandy Harmison 

 

 
 
 



Confirmation Reunion 
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